	PATIENT MEETING

	Minutes
	6th july 2015
	12.30pm
	lONGROYDE sURGERY

	

	Attendees
	Dr J P Grant  - GP 
Joanne Kellett - Practice Manager

Patient representatives - SR, PR, CE, CH
Apologies received from Dr Brook, J Preston and JR


Two new members attended the meeting.
Actions since the last meeting:
· Dedicated PRG notice board now in the waiting room

· PRG application leaflet now includes what we have achieved and is given to all new patients who register

· The fish tank has had an overhaul with new fish added and looks much better

· 2 new members to the PRG
· There is now a cold water machine in reception and a sign advising patients should they want a glass of water

Friends and Family Questionnaire results
The results so far have been very positive with 98 patients saying they would be extremely likely to recommend the practice to family and friends and 8 who would be likely to.  So far we have not received any responses where patients would not recommend us.

There have been 85 comments and most of these have been very positive.  The less positive comments are listed below:

· Bi-lingual staff would be helpful –.  It was generally agreed that patients usually bring their own translator in the form of a family member when attending appointments; however, there is a language translation service that the practice can use.
· Open Saturday mornings – Previous surveys have always shown there is little demand for weekend opening.  The practice did take part in a winter pressure incentive where our GPs worked at local practices seeing patients from several surgeries between December to April.
· Waiting times/appointments generally running late – We are aware that sometimes surgeries run late but our GPs do NOT operate a one problem/one consultation policy so occasionally some patients may take more than 10 minutes.  We do put “catch up” slots within the surgery to give the GP chance to catch up.
· Faster access to the Practice Nurse – We are aware that the Practice Nurse does get booked up in advance and occasionally patients cannot get an appointment when they want.  We do, however, operate a waiting list and if we get any cancellations, patient on the list are contacted and seen earlier.  We also have a high rate of did not attend (DNA) nurse appointments (see later in minutes for discussion on this topic).
· Surly receptionist – Our receptionists are trained to be helpful and courteous to patients at all times and we believe that we have an excellent reception team.  Due to the feedback being anonymous, we are unable to determine which staff member is being perceived as surly but all staff have been made aware of this comment.
· Don’t like a particular doctor – It is a fact that people get on with some more that others but all our GPs work to the same standard of putting patient care first.
Whilst no-one likes negative feedback, the group agreed that it is good to reflect on these comments to prevent complacency.

Did not attend (DNA appointments)

The group discussed the problem that the practice faces with DNA appointments.  This is especially an issue with the Practice Nurse as appointments are sometimes booked well in advance.  In a bid to reduce the number of DNAs, the practice currently:

· Prints appointment reminder slips when patient books appointment in person

· Sends SMS text reminders to patients who have consented 2 days before the appointment

· Phones habitual offenders up to remind them

The group then made suggestions on alternative ways we could improve these figures.

· Drop in appointments for habitual offenders – This would not work for the Practice Nurse as her appointment lengths are dependent on the problem.
· Produce tangible evidence for the DNA statistics – It was suggested that the Practice Manager work out the cost of lost GP/PN time to the practice and highlight this, i.e. This year DNA appointments cost the practice £XX in time and this equates to an annual salary for another practice nurse etc.
· Add previous 3 months DNA figures to the practice website.

· Answer machine for patients to notify if they want to cancel appointments – Unfortunately we do not have the resources to manage this and JG expressed a concern that patients may use it to leave other messages, which could then get missed, if urgent.
· Do patients know how to cancel appointments? – It may be worthwhile putting signs in the waiting room advising patients on how to cancel an appointment.  This can also be added to the practice website.

The group agreed that the autumn survey could focus on patients who did not attend appointments.  It was agreed that between August and October, patients who DNA will be followed up.  The initial follow up will be by way of a phone call to the patients checking that everything is alright as they missed their appointment and trying to establish a reason for the non-attendance.  If the practice is unable to contact the patient by phone, then a letter will be sent with a short questionnaire and stamped addressed envelope.  The group felt that if a patient was contacted personally, they may be less inclined to miss future appointments.  The group will review the results at the next meeting.
Feedback from Calderdale patient forum meeting

PR (patient member) gave a brief report following his attendance at the forum meetings (see attachment).  It was suggested that the forum meeting minutes be available on the PRG notice board.  JR (patient member) has expressed an interest in attending the meetings and PR will contact her with the details.

At the next meeting PR will present a short presentation about the surgery and the role of the PRG.

PR was thanked for attending these meetings.

The next PRG meeting at the surgery will be November/early December and we will review the results of the DNA survey.  The PM will send out details nearer the time.
The PM thanked everyone for attending.

